CHURCH COUNCIL MEETING
2-20-20
Present:  Pam Meek, Ron Easton, Sara Meyers, Pastor Bill George, and Nancy Cramer.  Excused:  Joyce Cutbirth & Jim McDonald.
The meeting was called to order at 6:30 pm.

Devotion
Verses from Luke Chapter 10 were read and discussed.

Prayer was given by Pr. Bill.

Treasurer's Report
The final figure for 2019 was a positive $19,000.

We ended January 2020 with a positive balance of $2,703.00.  

January 2020 figures:

Special reserved funds=$17,360

Total operating account balance=$54,490

Total cash=$71,850

Balance of MIF building loan as of 12/31/19=$68,650

These do not reflect the cost of a full-time pastor or a part time pastor with benefits.

Offering amounts are not included in the bulletin because of inaccurate information.

Nancy will post the monthly % on the chart in the narthex showing the budgeted amount and offerings received.
Minutes
Ron moved and Pam seconded that the minutes be approved as presented. Motion carried.
Pastor's Report

Blue Ridge Trinity could close within 6 months.  They are without a pastor.  Three main givers died.  They have no kids’ programs.  Two other congregations are also struggling.
Pr. David Whetter from the synod office wants to meet with the council.  Pam will contact him to set up a date and time.

The bishops from the ELCA and Episcopal synods are looking to find ways to cooperate with each other for projects, churches, clergy, and other resources.  The Presbyterian and Methodist synods are also in communion with the ELCA, but their governing bodies are different and more hands on than the ELCA or Episcopal.
The Transition Report reflects both hope and anxiety for the future.

1-Youth:  are excited and have momentum

2-Sunday morning bible study:  has been regularly attended by a core group, has evolved into a discussion of specific topics

· Observe yourself as a stranger

· What is the message you present to the community?

Pr. Bill may do open forums after 2/23/20.

We will have a service at 7 p.m. on Maundy Thursday, 4/9/20, with communion.  Members will be invited to attend a Good Friday service at the Episcopal Church of the Resurrection church in Blue Springs.

Council will meet on Wednesday, 4/8/20, at 6:30 p.m.  We will begin discussions about an extension of Pr Bill’s interim contract.  It will need to be approved at the May congregational meeting.

President's Report
We will present info about the community garden project at the May congregational meeting.  It would be best to start working on them for the fall because it is too late for this growing season.  We need to devise an application form using the model from the KCCG.  Estimated costs will be available soon.  Flyers can be placed at local nurseries, chamber of commerce meetings, on social media, and the newspaper ad.  Pam will call the NKC community garden rep.  They have only been in existence for 3-4 years and may have some pointers for us to help avoid some growing pains.
Nancy was available for the last Coffee with Council on the 4th Sunday of January but was unsure of the location for it.  No one approached her.  We all need to make ourselves available after service on those days to see if anyone has questions for us.

Pr Bill will not be at church on 3/29/20.

Worship & Music
Maundy Thursday service will be at 7 p.m. on April 9, 2020.  The council meeting will be on Wednesday, 4/8/20.

We will change from setting four to setting one for the liturgy.  It has been used before and should be familiar to most members.  Sara will work on updating page numbers for Jean Meroni.

There were no cost estimates for the toner/paper used for the proposed bulletin format.

All verses of hymns will be sung.  Not singing some of them would be like skipping chapters in a book—an incomplete experience.

Ron Schwantes said a microphone is missing and needs to be located.

Herbert Chilstrom, the first bishop for the ELCA, died recently.

The annual talent show will be on Sunday, 4/26/20.  More details will follow from Ron Schwantes.

Ron E, Jean, and Pr Bill are working on a printout of the complete service for Pr Bill to use during services.

Jean will call Ben’s Nursery to ask about ordering palms.

Learning

The youth did a great job presenting information about their visits to other churches.

Super Bowl Sunday was 2/2/20 and the kids collected cans of soup for Souper Bowl which will be donated to CSL.  Some of the kids went around Pam’s neighborhood and left plastic grocery bags with notes asking for donations.  They collected 93 items.

March 20, 2020 is the date for the worship service at the Temple B’nai Jehudah synagogue. It is at 123d and Nall and is the oldest synagogue in the KC metro area.

Confirmation is meeting in the music room during service on Sunday mornings due to scheduling conflicts during the week.

Katie Melton presented a proposal for her Girl Scout Gold Star project.  She will provide labor and supervise workers to renovate the nursery to a youth room.  Pam moved and Ron seconded to approve the project.  The sink and changing table will stay.  The church pays for the supplies and she does the work.  She may do some fundraising and ask for volunteers to assist her.  The estimated costs were $1,005 but they are expected to be lower than that with donations.  Motion carried.

Witness
The Blue Springs mayor gave his state of the city speech at the chamber meeting.  Ron continues to meet and network with other chamber members.  Timothy Lutheran is a member, but Ron is not sure of any other churches that belong to the chamber.  We were given an opportunity to have the turkey leg booth at Fall Fun Fest because the Boy Scouts are no longer doing it.  We were also asked if we wanted to have a float in the parade.  Ron will talk to the other churches in our Lenten worship rotation and see if there is enough interest to combine efforts on one or both projects.  A core group of people is needed to move forward.  Ron will present a proposal to the council/congregation pending the results of his inquiries.
The chamber could have a ribbon cutting at the grand opening of the community gardens.
Ron E won two drawings at the last chamber of commerce meeting.  Two tickets and a $25 gift card for concession for the Miller 8 theater.  He also won a gift card to Los Cabos in Independence.

More people are visiting the site, but they aren’t staying as long.  They could have it bookmarked and know how to navigate the site better.  We are at the 94th percentile for the InSight score.  It is based on other churches in a 100-mile radius who have websites.  The score is given to businesses who regularly update and keep their sites fresh and inviting.  Factors include site quality, presence, engagement, outreach, location, industry and digital maturity compared to other church websites.

Lisa Melton said the youth are interested in social media, so they have their own Instagram account.  The church has a separate account along with Twitter, Facebook, and the website.

Ron will talk to Flavia Via about the annual garage sale and talk about opening it up to the community.  It is normally held in May.  Nancy asked about having a craft show in conjunction with the garage sale or separately.

Ron purchased small crosses that will be handed out at our Lenten meal.

Stewardship
Sharon LeVasseur is working on Soles 4 Souls for our Lenten project.  Bob L is having knee surgery in early February, so she won’t be available for other projects and will need assistance with the lifting and delivery of shoes to the storage site.
The bulletin boards and displays in the narthex have been updated.  Nancy continues to work on the chart for offerings.  She will be displaying pictures of people from around the world.
The date for God’s Work, Our Hands is 9/13/20, which will be our rally Sunday.  It will be discussed later if we will plan an activity on a different date.

Pam gave Nancy names of some of the members in the church so they can be interviewed.  These interviews will be in the newsletter to help foster a better sense of community between our members.  Nancy has a table in the narthex with pictures of people from around the world.

Time and Talent forms will be handed out in the fall.  Jean has a template that was updated about 3 years ago.

Community Life

Brunch will be served after service on 2/23/20.  The midweek Lenten meal will be at All Saints on 3/25/20.  There will also be a brunch on Easter, 4/16/20.

Property

We passed the fire marshal inspection.  We are not sure if the furnace is working correctly for the office.  It has been working better some mornings, and  it warms up by 10:30 am.  Phil Gross and Pr Bill looked at it but we haven’t been able to get a specific explanation for the problem.
Old Business

We have two openings for church council.  A slate of candidates needs to be provided for the congregational meeting in May.  Pam will follow up with Jim.
Ron will work on getting rid of the old office copier that is in the music room.

New Business

The toner cartridge in the offer was changed.  It was rated to get 6,000 copies and we got 6,393 copies but it only lasted 90 days.  Ron upgraded to one rated for 12,500 copies.  We will also keep an extra one on hand.  We are in the HP toner program.
Pr Bill’s PC needs to be upgraded from Windows 7 to 10.  Pam will send instructions to Ron to complete the upgrade.

Nancy moved and Ron seconded that the meeting be adjourned at 8:30 p.m.  Motion carried.

Respectfully Submitted
Sara Meyers

Council Secretary
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